 Common Council

City of Lawrence

March 15, 2017
Regular Meeting
MEMBERS PRESENT: Council Members Joe Williams, Lisa Chavis, Sherron Freeman, William Tyrrell Giles, Elizabeth Wheeler, Greg Allen, Rick Wells and Bob Jones were present
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Kathleen Walton and Attorneys Jonathan Hughes and Kristina Wheeler (Bose McKinney & Evans LLP)
STAFF PRESENT: Mayor Collier, Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick, Corporation Counsel Johnson, Deputy Police Chief Bigsbee, Human Resources Director Steans and Officer Raftery were present.
Council President Joe Williams called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and announced a quorum was present. 
COMMENTS OF COUNCIL MEMBERS:  Councilor Williams said Attorney Jonathan Hughes is going to London, England to do “God’s work”.  He invited Jonathan Hughes to say a few words. Mr. Hughes said it was an honor and privilege to work with all the Councilors and the Mayor and his administration.  Councilor Wheeler said a 3 way stop is needed in Crystal Point at the intersection of Briar Hill Way and Bent Oak Lane.  Councilor Freeman said the Utility Service Board adopted a resolution on February 28, 2017 to approve the report of the financial advisor (Umbaugh) and approve a change in water rates.  A proposal to increase water rates will come before the Council in April.  Councilor Wells asked when the Parks Committee will meet to discuss soccer issues.  In response, Councilor Wheeler said committee members are still doing research.  Councilor Williams said this is a “special night”.  Members of the youth group “Stop the Violence” are in attendance.  They are trying to make a difference.  He asked them to introduce themselves.  They discussed the importance of Resolution No. 5, 2017 and how it was formed and thanked the Council for the opportunity to speak.
APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS:  Councilor Giles moved to approve Invoices [for vendors] as presented today [for $152,161.45].  The motion was seconded by Councilor Wells. By a show of hands, the motion to approve the vouchers carried by a unanimous vote of the Council.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  Proposal No. 4, 2017, establishing a policy to promote utilization of minority-owned, women-owned, veteran-owned and disability-owned business enterprises for public works projects, procurement of goods, and services in the City of Lawrence, is still in the Code Committee waiting on a 90 day period for a diversity study. 
Proposal No. 5, 2017, concerning the transfer of property located at 4423 N. Shadeland Avenue to fund an animal shelter, was read only by title by Clerk Walton.  Councilor Williams said Proposal No. 5, 2017 is in the Code Committee.
NEW BUSINESS:  Resolution No. 5, 2017, recognizing the youth leadership and prevention summit’s efforts toward a youth bill of rights, was read only by title by Clerk Walton.  Councilor Chavis moved to adopt Resolution No. 5, 2017.  The motion was seconded by Councilor Allen and carried by a unanimous vote of the Council.      
Common Council

March 15, 2017

Page 2               

ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS:  Mayor Collier addressed the Council:  
· He thanked Councilors Freeman, Shevlot, Jones and Giles for their attendance at the State of the City speech on March 9, 2017.
· He also reported that the new ladder #38 was commissioned earlier today
· He was the keynote speaker last night at the McKenzie Career Center National Honor Society event.
· He thanked Councilor Freeman for attending the mass transit workshop with him last Saturday morning.
President Williams asked Mayor Collier to read Resolution No. 5, 2017 in its entirety to the Stop the Violence youth group.  Mayor Collier read Resolution No. 5, 2017.  Councilor Allen said this is a powerful presentation for youth.  It is a cross section of youth from Indianapolis.
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned, at 6:52 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Council.

_____________________________________        _________________________________

Joe Williams. President                                               Kathleen A. Walton, Clerk              
